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as the topic for the technical discussions to be held during the thirty- 
third session in 1980. 

Among other items included in the agenda of the session and discussed by 
the Regional Committee were: (i) technical cooperation among developing 
countries (TCDC); (ii) strategies for achieving health for all by the 
year 2000; (iii) the contribution of health to the New International 
Economic Order; (iv) the Seventh General Programme of Work of WHO, and 
(v) study of WHO'S structures in the light of its functions. 

The Regional Committee, which adopted a total of 14 resolutions, decided 
to hold its thirty-third session in the Regional Office if no formal 
invitation was received." 

2. REGIONAL PROGlWIME PLANNING AND DIRECTION 

The planning, direction and coordination of the regional programme have 
been under constant scrutiny with continued efforts to improve the 
development and delivery of programes in response to the dynamics of 
national health development efforts and the directives of the World 
Health Assembly, the Executive Board and the Regional Committee. 

Consultations with countries have continued on the nature and method of 
preparation of the Seventh General Programme of Work, which is poised to 
become an intermediate programme towards the long-term goal of HFA. 
Close consultation with the Regional Committee and Member countries will 
be maintained in further developing the regional contributions to the 
global programme. 

Medium-term programmes have been completed for all programme areas in 
consultation with the countries. The implementation of these programmes 
has been under continuous review to enable a flexible response to the 
changing national priorities and programmes thus lending strength and 
usefulness to the collaborative programme as a whole. 

The regional medium-term programme for health planning and management 
(country health programming) was evaluated and brought up to date at a 
consultative meeting held in January 1980. A guideline for action in 
TCDC in health planning and management in the Region was also developed. 

A Regional Office working group developed a strategy paper on support to 
the managerial process of national health development for the Global 
Prograpme Development Working Group. A detailed plan of action to 
implement the strategy is under preparation. 

The Regional Programme Committee supports and advises the Regional 
Director on programme matters, promotes policy and programme development, 

*At the invitation of the Government of Maldives, the thirty-third 
session is to be held in Male in September 1980. 
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monitors the delivery of programmes periodically, and carries out 
technical and budgetary reviews in coordination with and guidance from 
the Headquarters Programme Committee (HPC) and the Global Programme 
Commit tee (GPC) . 
The programme budgeting procedure, as a flexible instrument to formulate 
country-based collaborative programmes, is now better established, 
having been used in the formulation of preliminary proposals for the 
1982-1983 biennium. 

The Regional Office focal group for information systems development was 
reorganized. Earlier, the programme management information system was 
replaced by a simpler programme delivery status report, which has been 
kept under review in consultation with WPCs and necessary additional 
information was included to enable periodic monitoring of programme deli- 
very by Member States. The project milestone reporting system has been 
further reviewed and a simplified procedure introduced to enable techni- 
cal monitoring of programme implementation. 

A regional "guideline for programe evaluation" is being developed to 
enable a more effective evaluation of both inter-country and country 
programes. 

3. ADMINISTRATION 

3.1 General 

The Director-General visited the Regional Office in October 1979 for 
discussions with the Regional Director. In February 1980 he, along with 
the Regional Director, visited Bangladesh, India, Sri Lanka and Thailand 
to sign the Charter for Health Development. 

During the period under review, a number of important persons, including 
the Ministers of Health of the Republic of Maldives and of the Democratic 
Socialist Republic of Sri Lanka, the Ministers of Health of Gujarat and 
of Tamil Nadu States in India, as well as senior officials of health 
ministries of Member States and senior staff from United Nations agencies 
visited the Regional Officeandheld discussions withtheRegiona1 Director 
and other staff. 

In November 1979, Dr I.D. Ladnyi, Assistant Director-General, visited 
the Regional Office to attend the EPI Global Advisory Group meeting and 
in February and March 1980 he travelled to Indonesia, Thailand and India 
to observe EPI activities in the field. He again visited the Regional 
Office in April-May for a meeting of the Scientific Group on Vaccination 
against Tuberculosis. 

Mr W.W. Furth, Assistant Director-General, visited Bangladesh, Sri Lanka, 
Thailand and the Regional Office in March 1980 to study programme budget- 
ing at country level and discuss the aubject with the Regional Director 
and the Regional Programme Comittee. 




